BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS of NETHER PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP – December 9, 2021

A public meeting of the Board of Commissioners of Nether Providence Township was called to order at 7:30 PM on Thursday, December 9, 2021 at the Township Building and live-streamed on YouTube.

ROLL CALL

PRESENT: Robert O'Connor

Max Cooper

Marty Molloy

ALSO PRESENT: David Grady

Charles Catania, Township Engineer

Commissioner O'Connor chaired the meeting.

One member of the public was in attendance.

Mr. O'Connor welcomed 2022 new Commissioner Shaina Barnes to the meeting. Mr. O'Connor said this was the hearing for the 2022 Community Development Block Grant Program. He called for public comment. The grant application is due January 7th.

<u>Public Comment</u>: Ms. Barnes spoke as a resident at public comment and explained that her preference for the CDBG funding would be for road resurfacing in the Garden City Manor section of the Township, including roads such as Atlanta Court. She said the poor condition of the roads could be dangerous to vehicles and pedestrians. Additionally, road resurfacing would improve property values. Ms. Barnes said her secondary preference would be for improvements at Hepford Park, including a new playground, ADA improvements, and repairing sections of the fencing. The Commissioners thanked Ms. Barnes for her input.

Mr. Molloy asked what sorts of projects had been funded in the past. Mr. Grady said the projects including road drainage, stormwater, road resurfacing, sanitary sewer line work, and street lighting.

Mr. Grady then read off a list of eligible activities: Public facilities and Improvements such as construction /reconstruction, rehabilitation acquisition of real property, infrastructure, and public facility improvements.

The Board said they would discuss at the December 16th meeting.

The meeting was adjourned around 7:50 PM.